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Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: 3/6/2024

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Updates

• The gun legislation (HB 415) will be introduced in Senate State Affairs on Friday, March 
8th. I will provide an update at Monday’s school board meeting. There have been some 
changes to the original bill on the Senate side before this introduction. 

• The facility legislation (HB 521) has passed the House and has been passed out of the 
Senate Local Government and Taxation Committee with a Do Pass recommendation in 
the Senate. It will pass and become law. We need the State Board of Education to allow 
flexibility so we can continue on with a 4-day school week. 

• The legislature is still targeting wrapping up the session before the end of the month since 
it is an election year. They still have a lot to cover related to school funding. 

• We want to thank our bus drivers, food service, school building staff, and parents in how 
they navigated the situation near the elementary on Thursday, February 29th. It was not 
ideal, but we definitely understand the circumstances and the importance of the situation. 


